


 

To minimise the risk of transmission, care home providers should stop all visits 

to residents from friends and family. Medical staff and delivery couriers can 

still visit but you should leave a hand sanitiser by the entrance and ask them 

to wash their hands as soon as they enter the building 

How can care homes minimise the risk of transmission? 



 

Providers may have experienced in obtaining PPE supplies over recent 

weeks. An increase in demand for both PPE and non-PPE products has 

put the supply chain to deliver such products under significant pressure.  

It is therefore important that usage of PPE equipment across the 

independent sector is in line with national guidance which is available at:  

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/wu

han-novel-coronavirus-infection-prevention-and-

control.  

PPE USE 









 

• The NHS Supply Chain and the Army are working together to develop a Parallel 

Supply Chain (PSC) to support the normal supply chain. This is a dedicated PPE 

channel,  

• To improve speed and reliability of delivery for these items, whilst relieving 

pressure on the established supply chain to deliver business as usual products.  

• Until this new solution is fully operational, they are doing two things.  

• First, working to provide stock of PPE equipment to wholesalers and distributors 

for pharmacies, GPs, dentists, adult social care providers (such as care homes), 

and the third sector (such as hospices). This should allow more providers to 

order PPE through their BAU supply chains.  

• Second, we have mobilised the National Supply Disruption Response (NSDR). 

Providers who have an urgent requirement for PPE, which they are unable to 

secure through their business as usual channels, should contact the NSDR via 

the 24/7 helpline: 0800 915 9964   



I contacted NSDR and the call handler said there is no PPE stock/ I 

need to order my own PPE stock through distributors 

  

As the role of NSDR has flexed to respond to the rapidly evolving 

supply chain, the advice issued to call handlers has changed. At the 

time of the Government ‘push’ deliveries, the handling advice was that 

providers needed to order their own stock through BAU. Given that 

Government intervention is still required to support the supply chain 

during this time of peak demand, the latest lines call handlers should be 

using have been updated.  

If you do receive advice to order stock through business as usual, 

which you have followed and have been unsuccessful with, please ask 

your call handler to check your case details and complete an NSDR 

PPE Supply Disruption form for you. The call handler will then process 

this information and generate a case in our internal system  


